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Nederland Community Library District

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes

7/23/14
The meeting was called to order at 7:03.
ROLL CALL

Present: 

Library District Board Members:  John Adler, Andrea Begin, Dani Dillon, Jim Elder, Emily Fidelman, Cokey Stapleton, Charles Wood
Library Director: Neli Van Buskirk

Absent:  
Library District Board Member: Karen Fletcher
PUBLIC COMMENT

None.
MINUTES 
A minor typo was identified in the June minutes and will be corrected.  Andrea moved to approve the minutes with the correction.  Cokey seconded.  Dani and Charles abstained due to absence from the June meeting, and the motion was passed.
Dani moved to approve the April minutes.  Andrea seconded.  Charles, John, and Cokey abstained, and the motion was passed.
Charles moved to approve the May minutes.  Jim seconded.  Andrea, John, and Cokey abstained, and the motion was passed.
REPORTS

Library Director’s Report:

Neli submitted the following written report:

Received check from the library foundation for their yearly library program support for $2,500.
Hired Katie Albright for the Technology Services Library Assistant position.  Katie’s start date was 7/15/14.  She will be working approximately 17 hours per week with a mix of technology support and circulation desk.
Cathy Grace’s last day is 7/22/14.  Cathy is moving on to new opportunities and endeavors.  Hired Amy Carrill as Library Assistant.  Amy has been volunteering at the library for 7+ months and officially started as a staff member 7/8/14.
Natalie Waddell and Shannon Paul, student library assistants, have graduated and are off to college.  They will work through the end of August.  We have 2 new student library assistants currently training and lined up to start at the end of August.  Welcome Grace Rhines and Tyler Paul.
Applied for an audit extension.  The extension was approved by the Office of State Auditor on July 8th, 2014 and we now have a 60 day extension granted to September 30th, 2014 to file the audit.
The library was vandalized on 6/26/14.  A side window by the front door was smashed with a large rock.  A police report was filed.  Two deck windows were later discovered to have been scratched.  The damage is covered by Hartford insurance with a $250 deductible.  A claim has been made and processed.  The total damage was $2,879.00.  Hardford will pay $2629 and the library $250.  The glass is on order, but it will take 3 to 5 weeks.
Received a call from Global Fire & Safety on 6/12/14 at midnight due to an emergency water pressure alarm.  Came down to investigate, but no evidence of any water issue found.  Seems to have been a trip in the system, but unknown if it was caused by a pressure spike in city water or a problem with the switch.  Will do some investigation for future issues.
HVAC system work has started. CSI, M-Tec and Pete Jefferson have been at the library in different capacities between 7/7/14 to 7/18/14.  Training on the system will be scheduled when NCL staff and board are available. Tim Williams would like to schedule a meeting with Dani, Charles and I and any other board members, to discuss the remaining scope of the project and warranty, to set up a closeout meeting with the whole board and to set up a training session on the system, once all the work is completed.
Received the funding commitment decision letter for the 2014 eRate application.  We will be receiving a $587.09 rebate from Century Link for our phone service.  We will not receive an internet rebate as NCL does not filter the internet.
A check for the carryover construction money for work conducted to troubleshoot the HVAC system from 2011-2013 has been written and will be presented to the board at the July 2014 meeting for approval and signing. The total carryover from the money market account to the checking account is for $12,082.00.
An evening of music with Standard Deviations has been organized by Geneva for a fun summer event for Saturday, August 16th at 5:00 pm.  Light refreshments will be served and it will be a lovely way to celebrate the end of the summer with patrons and the community.
Neli explained that the candidates for technology services library assistant were so strong that the pool was also visited for another recently opened Library Assistant position.  Neli and the Board are pleased with both new hires.
The vandalism of the library window occurred the same night as vandalism to the Gilpin Public Library, but there is no reason to believe the incidents are related.
HVAC work is now largely completed, with engineer Pete Jefferson believing the heating system is functional up to the original design.  Neli will confirm with Tim Williams that MTech does not have any outstanding work, specifically concerning a pump that may yet need to be repaired or replaced.  Moving forward the Board will want to consider options for routine maintenance for the system.  The Board will also want to follow up about any unresolved issues with the propylene glycol leak, etc., and will be meeting with involved parties.  It would be ideal to have Pete Jefferson present.
The decision not to install filtering software, and therefore not receive rebates for internet service, was discussed.  The rebate would not be great enough to justify filtering at this time, however if lack of filtering effects opportunities for other grants, the issue may be revisited.  Filtering could not be selectively applied to children’s computers, but could be highly customized to prevent censorship and related concerns.  Community input from a representative sample may be sought.
Emily asked about the methods of tallying reference transactions and if they do or might include help with devices.  The number of transactions involving device assistance is high and currently not included in the tally of reference transactions, which is currently manual.  We want to continue to quantify how much device assistance is taking place as opposed to other reference transactions.  This may help to justify technology needs during strategic planning activities. 
In organizing repairs of the vandalized window, Neli confirmed that the Library’s insurance deductible is $1K, but $250 for window repair.  Repair funds should generally be budgeted accordingly by the Board. 
President’s Report:

None.
Vice President’s Report:

None.

Treasurer’s Report:
Andrea submitted the following written report:

1. As of June 30, 2014, we have approximately $7387 in our checking account. We have approximately $220,471 in our Savings account, and $83,500 in our Reserve Fund. Our Capital Fund Accounts have approximately $71,182.
2. Income in June 2014 was approximately $81,351 from Boulder County, and approximately $286 from copy/petty cash/fees/interest. Total Income for June 2014 = $81,637.
3. June 2014 expenses totaled $19,601. Of that, $11,597 was for payroll, $1797 for books and materials, of which $1417 was for book purchase, and $1178 was for maintenance, of which $1058 was for janitorial and $2,00 was for partial payment for the 2013 audit.
4. Please review our Budget vs Actual.  Our numbers look good. 
5. Neli and I will be having a telephone meeting with John Cutler on Tuesday 7/22 at 10 am to discuss the audit.  Please re-review the audit prior to Tuesday morning so that you can contact Neli or I to have your issues/questions addressed in our telephone conversation. 
The inclusion of a Management Analysis in the annual audit was revisited.  The Board affirmed it may want to provide one in future audits and will begin researching best practices for drafting the analysis.  Peer libraries’ approach will be considered.  Andrea also explained that there is no interest rate risk included in the audit because the library does not have sufficient interest-bearing accounts to create risk.  John Cutler will file the audit with the state once the Board approves it.
Andrea clarified that some larger expenses appearing on her monthly budget sheets were one-time expenses and the Library is not in danger of going over budget.
The Board will want to consider scheduling carryover for long-term maintenance, e.g. roof repairs. 
Library Board Liaison’s Report
Jim relayed that Board members should feel free to sign up for shifts staffing the Foundation’s book sale over the coming weekend.  
It was clarified that construction funds could not be used for projects on Foundation property, but the Board will continue to communicate with the Foundation about using respective properties cost effectively.
NEW BUSINESS

None.

OLD BUSINESS
None.
OTHER BUSINESS

John reported preliminary research on the cost of solar panels, which might not be cost effective, as there is an ongoing cost for the panels.
The Board revisited scheduling for policy review.  Policies should be reviewed at least every three years but need not be reviewed in chronological order.  Relevance to daily operations should take priority in scheduling.  Any further discussion about scheduling policy review was tabled until Karen can participate.
ADJOURNMENT

Emily moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:55 p.m.  Andrea seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
The next Board meeting will be at 7 p.m. on August 27th, 2014.
